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          Brixworth CE VC Primary School  
Froxhill Crescent,  

Brixworth, Northants NN6 9BG 
Tel: 01604 - 883900  

Email : Head@brixworth.northants-ecl.gov.uk 

Website: www.brixworthprimary.org.uk 
Headteacher   Mrs K Young 

Events for the week beginning 14th October 2019  
         
Monday 9.00 - 10.30 Woodwind Lessons Music Room 2 Miss Gunn  
 12.00 - 1.00 Change for Life selected pupils Yr 6 School Field Pacesetters 
 12.00 - 3.30 Guitar Lessons Music Room 2 Miss Parker 
 3.30 - 4.30 Running Club KS2 School Field Mrs Devereux Mrs Varrier  
 3.35 - 4.45 Freestyle Soccer Group 1 Main Hall Mr Rust 
 4.50 - 5.50 Freestyle Soccer Group 2 Main Hall Mr Rust 
 6.00 - 7.30 Brownies Main Hall Mrs Rex  
  
           

Tuesday 9.00 - 3.30 Rocksteady Music Music Room 2 Mr Grainger 
 9.10 - 9.30 School Council Meeting Meeting room Mrs Hancock 
 12.05 - 1.00 Football Yr 5-6 School Field Mrs Reynolds 
 2.00 - 3.00 Cello Lessons Music Room 1 Mrs Malitskie 
 3.30 - 4.30 Drama Club Main Hall Mrs Casson Mrs Varrier Mrs Devereux 

 6.30 - 8.00 Taekwon-do Main Hall Mr Bonfield 
 6.30 - 7.30 Weight - Watchers Small Hall Mrs Middleton 
 
Wednesday 9.10 - 9.40 Year 4 Parents Open Morning Classrooms Miss Homer Mrs Varrier 

 12.30 - 1.00 KS1 Choir HD Classroom Mrs Devereux Mrs Willis 
 2.50 - 6.15 Hockey Competition Parker School Daventry  Mr Langford 
 3.35 - 4.20  Spanish Club LC Classroom Mrs Brooks 
 6.00 - 7.00 FS Curriculum Evening Main Hall Mrs Nourish 
      
Thursday 8.50 - 1.20   Guitar Lessons  Music Room 2  Mr Draper  
 10.30 - 11.30 Year 1 Harvest Festival Brixworth Church Year 1 Class Teachers 
 3.30 - 4.15 KS2 Choir Main Hall Mrs Marsh Mrs Varrier 
 5.30 - 8.45 Taekwon-do Main Hall  Mr Bonfield 
  
Friday 9.00 - 12.00 Violin/Viola Lessons Music Room 2  Mr Ebrahim  
 11.00 - 12.00 Harvest Deliveries Elderly Care Homes Foundation Children 
 12.15 - 12.50 Change for Life selected pupils Yr 6 School Field Pacesetters 
 12.30 - 1.00 Orchestra selected pupils Music Room 2 Mr Ebrahim Mrs Marsh 
 12.45 - 3.15 Year 5 Swimming Lings Forum Mr Rayner Mrs McCrory 
 1.30 - 2.30 Harvest Deliveries Individuals Yr 6 Children 
 6.30 - 8.30 PTA Disco SOLD OUT Main Hall PTA 
  
Sunday 10.30 - 11.45 Brixworth Community Church Informal Service Rev Andy Lloyd Williams 

Harvest Service 
Thursday 17th October 2019 

 
Year 1 children will be going to All Saints Church in Brixworth on the morning of Thursday 17th 
October to celebrate Harvest.  Parents and members of the wider community are welcome to attend 
the service which will begin at 10.30 am.   
 

Harvest Festival donations should be taken to your child’s classroom between  
Monday 14th and Thursday 17th October.  

Class teachers and children will take ownership of their classes contributions towards harvest.   
(Please avoid large, perishable items, and check use by dates of foods donated.)  



 

 

 

 

Assembly Theme  
 

Week Commencing: 
14th October 2019 

 
Harvest and Thanksgiving 
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Attendance class of the week: 
30th September - 4th October 2019 

 
99.5% 

 
Mrs Sparkes 

Family Liaison Worker  
 
 

Hours: 35.00 per week (8.30am – 4.30pm) 
Weeks per year: 39 (term time plus Holiday work as required) 
Salary: Grade G point 8 £ 19945 FTE (Actual £16127)  
 
We are looking to appoint an enthusiastic, highly motivated Family Liaison Worker to join our hard   
working team.  
 
The ideal candidate will possess excellent administration skills and be well organised with the ability to 
work flexibly in order to meet the needs of the school. The position available is a permanent post from 
Monday 4th November 2019.     
 
We are seeking someone who:  
• Is enthusiastic, approachable and friendly  
• Positive about their role in making a contribution to our whole school community and making a        

difference  
• Is an experienced Family Support Worker who knows and understands the demands and needs of     

children and parents  
• Is passionate about supporting parents and pupils through listening and understanding, offering advice 

and communicating with external agency support where needed  
• Understands current safeguarding and welfare legislation  
• Is confident in organising and leading EHA meetings, communicating with agencies and keeping    

careful paperwork in line with current legislation  
• Able and willing to cover two lunchtimes a week to monitor and communicate with the children. 
 
We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of our children and expect all members of 
staff to share this commitment. 
 
Applications should be sent direct to the school by Friday 18th October at 3.30pm.  
 
Visits to the school can be arranged through contacting the school office on 01604 883900. Application 

packs can also be downloaded on the school website.  

Operation Christmas Child 
 

 
 
 
The school will be participating in the shoe box appeal again this year. 
 
Mark Palmer (Brixworth Community Church) will hold an initial assembly on Tuesday 22nd October to 
highlight the appeal.  
 
Shoe boxes will be collected in after half term and pupils will take their boxes to the collection point at 
the Community Centre.  



 

 

Congratulations to the following children who won awards for consistently upholding one or 
more of the school values.   

Excellence 
Liam C, Leo B, Jamie G, 

Isabelle G, Ethan T 
 

Aspiration 
Alfie V, Leo C, Lauren D 

Respect 
Amelie R, Marley H 
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Flu Vaccine 
Friday 15th November  

 
The Flu Vaccine is taking place on the above date 
for  all children and forms were sent home with 
children this week.  
 
It is essential if you would like your child to have 
the flu vaccine that their forms are returned by 
Wednesday 23rd October.   
 
If your child has experienced any of the below 
symptoms please let the school office know on 
the day of their vaccine. 
 
1)   If your child is unwell or has been off school in 

the 48 hours prior to the vaccination.   
2)   If your child has a temperature the day before 

or on the day of the vaccination. 
3)   If your child has been wheezy in the 48 hours 

prior to the vaccination session or they have had 
their asthma medication increased.  

4)   If your child has taken or been commenced on 
oral steroids in the 2 weeks prior to the 
vaccination session. 

5) If your child has been given the vaccination 
      elsewhere.  
 
For further information please visit www.nhs.uk/
child-flu 

Parents Evenings 
 

11th November 3.40 - 5.50 
13th November 5.30 - 7.50 

 
For this years Parent Evenings you will need to 
book your appointment via Parentmail.  Slots will 
be available to book from Wednesday 16th October.  
The system only allows for 1 slot per child, if this 
presents an issue please contact the class teacher. 
 
The meeting with teachers will be an opportunity to 
discuss your child’s progress, review their current 
targets and consider future targets.   
 
The school aims to achieve 100% attendance at  
parents evenings and it is hoped that every parent 
will take the opportunity to meet with their child’s 
teacher.  
 
Please ensure you make an appointment for each of 
your children who attend the school. 
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Each week over the next term we will be sharing with you information about our school and our key areas 
of focus for the year. If there is anything in particular which you would like information about then please 
let me know and I will try to include this. 
 
Our Values and Mission 
 
As a school we have 4 key values which underpin everything we do. These are Excellence, Aspiration,   
Inclusion and Respect. We talk to the children about what each of these words mean and discuss practical 
ways in which they can be demonstrated. These values are visited regularly in assembly and reinforced 
within the classroom. In addition, as a Church of England Primary School our values are linked with Bible 
stories, which have been illustrated and are displayed around the school.  
 

 
Our Mission is:   Be the best that you can be – academically, socially, emotionally, physically and spiritu-
ally within a safe, healthy, inspirational and enjoyable environment. We encourage all members of our 

school to be a part of this mission. Over the coming weeks we will be asking our children to vote for the 
design which they believe will best illustrate this mission. The winning design will then be painted onto our 
ramp between Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2. 

 



 

 

We are now on Twitter 
Please follow us! 

Save the Date 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Bazaar  
 

Saturday  
 23rd November  

 
12noon to 2pm  

Foundation Stage  
Curriculum Evening For Parents 

 
Phonics for Reading and Writing including an Overview  of Kinetic Letters 

 
Wednesday 16th October 

The evening will start at 6.00pm and finish at approx. 7.00pm. 
Please come along to our evening about Phonics for reading and writing. 

 
We will be explaining what Phonics are, why and how we teach them, and what you can do to help 
your child at home. The evening will begin with a short presentation about Phonics and an overview 
of Kinetic Letters. This will be  followed by an opportunity to try out different phonic activities 
which you can use with your child at home.  

Foundation Tours for New Starts 2020 
 

 If you have a child who is due to start next year 
or you know a parent who has, please be aware 

of the Tour Dates below: 
 

Monday 21st October 2019 at 9.30am 
 

Tuesday   22nd October 2019 at 9.30am 
 

Wednesday 20th November 2019 at 9.30am 
 

Please advise the school office if you wish to 
attend. 
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We are running an art project again this year (supporting the national curriculum) where each pupil will be 
asked to create a piece of Christmas art. The resulting masterpieces will then be available for parents to 
purchase as very high quality greetings cards, writing paper, gift wrap, gift labels, posters or canvases.  
 

We are very excited to see the resulting art work and creativity of our children. 
 

And what's more every pack helps raise money for our school – at least £1 from every product sold. 
 
 

For more details visit www.myartproject.co.uk 

School Christmas Cards - “My Art Project”   
 

We know it is early, but -  
Hold fire on buying your Christmas cards! 

http://www.myartproject.co.uk/
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